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November 20, 2023 
 
Baxter Kirkland 
Midway Aggregates, RLLP 
P.O. Box 202 
Rye, CO 81069 
 
 
Re: Midway Pit, Permit No. M-1988-018;  
 El Paso County, Section 22, Township 17S, Range 65W  
 Notice of Temporary Cessation Request for Second 5-year period 8/10/2023 - 8/9/2028 (TC-

2) 
 
Dear Mr. Kirkland: 
 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety has received your above-referenced Notice 
requesting a second period of Temporary Cessation, via your November 7th letter stating your 
commitment to continue mining.    
 
Consideration of your notice has been scheduled for a hearing before the Mined Land Reclamation 
Board (Board) at the December 13-14, 2023 Board Meeting. The formal public hearing will be held 
at 1313 Sherman Street, Room 318, Denver, Colorado, beginning at 9:00 a.m. on December 13, 2023 
or as soon thereafter as the matter can be considered. At that hearing you will have the opportunity to 
present your case.   
 
The Board’s agenda may not be finalized until the week of the Board meeting. Therefore, we 
recommend you contact the Board’s Secretary, Camille Mojar by telephone at (303) 866-3567, ext. 
8136 or by email at Camille.Mojar@state.co.us on Monday, December 11, 2023, to confirm the 
specific date for the hearing. 
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at (303) 328-5229. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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